P Binghamton BOP, LLC
650 BERCUT DRIVE, SUITE C
SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95811
(916)447-5171 @ FAX (916) 447-7602

September 24, 2014

Ms. Jennifer Davies

Stakeholder and Member Services

New York Independent System Operator, Inc.
10 Krey Boulevard

Rensselaer, New York 12144

Re:  Notice of Intent to Return Binghamton Cogeneration Plant to Service
Dear Ms. Davies:

In February 2012, Standard Binghamton, LLC retired the Binghamton Cogeneration Plant,
located at 22 Charles Street in Binghamton, New York (PTID 23790). The retirement occurred after
full compliance with the New York Public Service Commission’s Generator Retirement Notice Order
and receipt of confirmation from the New York Independent System Operator, Inc. (“NYISO”) and
New York State Electric & Gas Corporation (“NYSEG”) that the facility was not needed for reliability
purposes. Subsequently, Binghamton BOP, LLC acquired the facility and associated assets.

The facility consisted of a single, gas-fired LM 5000 powertrain with a nameplate rating of
47.7 MW. The turbine had the ability to burn No. 2 fuel oil as a back-up fuel source. Since acquiring
the facility, Binghamton BOP has maintained it and its equipment in a status that would allow the
equipment to be sold for use in another facility or allow the plant to recommence commercial
operations in the event market conditions improved in New York.

Binghamton BOP recently decided to recommence commercial operations at the facility.
Accordingly, it is in the process of obtaining regulatory approvals and authorizations to do so and to
participate in the NYISO’s markers. It is also acquiring the requisite contracts and permits and
undertaking other activities required to operate the facility. At this time, Binghamton BOP plans to
commence operations in the fourth quarter of 2014.

Accordingly, Binghamton BOP hereby provides written notice of its intentions to the NYISO.
By copies of this letter, such notice is also provided to the NYSEG and the Public Service
Commission. Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions regarding this matter.
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Colin Clements, CPA, CCIFP
Chief Financial Officer

cc: NYSEG
Hon. Kathleen Burgess, Secretary, NYPSC



